



1 P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2 10:43 a.m.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Good morning,  
4 everyone. I would like to welcome you to the  
5 regularly scheduled meeting of the District of  
6 Columbia Alcoholic Beverage Control Board. Today  
7 is Wednesday, September 23rd and the time is  
8 approximately 10:43 a.m.

9 This meeting is being conducted  
10 pursuant to guidance made available by the  
11 District of Columbia's Office of Open Government  
12 regarding electronic meetings held by public  
13 bodies during the public health emergency.

14 Pursuant to this guidance, notice of  
15 today's meeting was provided 48 hours in advance  
16 of the meeting on ABRA's website and on the  
17 District's Central Meeting Calendar. The notice  
18 included the time, date, agenda and call-in or  
19 log-in information for public participation.

20 This electronic meeting is being  
21 hosted by a Webex account provided by the  
22 District of Columbia Government. Please address  
23 any questions or complaints to the OOG at  
24 [opengovoffice@dc.gov](mailto:opengovoffice@dc.gov).

25 My name is Donovan Anderson and I am

1 Chairman of the Board. I would like to introduce  
2 the other members of the ABC Board who are also  
3 participating electronically pursuant to Mayor's  
4 Order 2020-054.

5 Please respond when I announce your  
6 name.

7 Mr. Bobby Cato.

8 (No response.)

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

10 MEMBER CATO: Sorry. Getting off  
11 mute.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I didn't hear  
13 Mr. Cato. For the record, please, again.

14 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, present.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Thank you, Mr.  
16 Cato.

17 MEMBER CATO: Thank you.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Rema  
19 Wahabzadah.

20 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,  
21 present.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Rafi  
23 Crockett.

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett,  
25 present.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Jeni  
2 Hansen.

3 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, present.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Ed Grandis.

5 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, present.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: The Board has  
7 seven -- I'm sorry, the Board has six members in  
8 attendance for the conduct of business and this  
9 constitutes a quorum.

10 Our first order of business today -  
11 (Pause.)

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I'm sorry, our  
13 public hearing doesn't start before 10:30, sorry,  
14 so, let me -- what I will do then, since we are  
15 on the record, at 9:30, is let me do our agenda  
16 items that we have.

17 And so the first agenda item that we  
18 will do today -- we are going to go through our  
19 legal agenda. And the first matter on our legal  
20 agenda is the review of an Offer in Compromise in  
21 new ABRA hearing dated September 2nd, 2020. The  
22 Case Number 19-CC-00067 Georgetown Piano Bar,  
23 License Number 95632.

24 The Offer in Compromise states, the  
25 District of Columbia jointly, with the Licensee

1 Respondent, submits this Offer in Compromise,  
2 OIC, to the Alcohol Beverage Control Board as  
3 authorized by 23 DCMR Section 1604.5 for approval  
4 by the Board. The parties understand that if the  
5 Board approves the OIC this case will conclude  
6 and any scheduled Show Cause Hearing will be  
7 vacated.

8 Respondent will be obligated to abide  
9 by the terms of the OIC if fined, suspension,  
10 both, or of the terms shown below. If the Board  
11 doesn't approve the OIC, the matter will be  
12 continued to the scheduled Show Cause Hearing  
13 currently not set. The Respondent has been  
14 advised that there is no obligation to accept an  
15 OIC.

16 Respondent has been advised through  
17 service of the Notice of Status Hearing and Show  
18 Cause Hearing that at a Show Cause hearing  
19 Respondent may be represented by legal counsel,  
20 have subpoenas issued to require the production  
21 of witnesses and evidence, produce witnesses and  
22 evidence, cross examine witnesses and apply to  
23 the Board for qualified interpreting.

24 The terms of the OIC are as follows:  
25 Charge one, sale of an alcoholic beverage to a

1 person under 21 years of age in violation of 25-  
2 762(b)(2), the statutory authority of D.C.  
3 Official Code Section 823(a)(1); fine, a 5,000  
4 dollar fine shall be paid in 90 days or the  
5 license will be suspended until the payment is  
6 received; number two, suspension, 15 days  
7 credited as having been served July 1st through  
8 15th, 2020, during the public health emergency.  
9 Charge Two: Failure to take reasonable steps  
10 necessary to ascertain legal drinking age in  
11 violation of 25-783. This charge, statutory  
12 authority D.C. Code Section 823(a)(1) -- this  
13 charge has been dismissed.

14 I then make a motion that we accept  
15 this OIC.

16 Is there a second?

17 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, seconds.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato has  
19 second.

20 Is there any discussion?

21 All right. Hearing none, I'm going to  
22 take a roll call vote on the OIC that has been  
23 properly seconded by Mr. Cato.

24 And, Mr. Cato?

25 MEMBER CATO: I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

2 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I  
3 agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett, I  
6 disagree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

8 MEMBER HANSEN: Ms. Hansen, I  
9 disagree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

11 Mr. Grandis?

12 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis  
13 agrees.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.  
15 Anderson, I also agree. So the matter passes  
16 four to two. Four to two, thank you.

17 All right, the next matter on our  
18 legal agenda, it's a review of an Offer in  
19 Compromise in lieu of a hearing dated September  
20 8th, 2020, for Case Number 19-CMP-00094 1942 DC,  
21 License Number 070728.

22 And the terms of the OIC are as  
23 follows: The District of Columbia jointly with  
24 the Licensee/Respondent, submits this Offer in  
25 Compromise, OIC, to the Alcoholic Beverage

1 Control Board as authorized by 23 DCMR Section  
2 1604.5 for approval by the Board.

3 The parties understand that if the  
4 Board approves the OIC this case will conclude  
5 and any scheduled Show Cause Hearing will be  
6 vacated. Respondent will be obligated to abide  
7 by the terms of the OIC in fine, suspension,  
8 both, or other terms shown below. If the Board  
9 does not approve the OIC, the matter will be  
10 continued to the scheduled Show Cause Hearing  
11 currently not set.

12 The Respondent has been advised that  
13 there is no obligation to accept an OIC.  
14 Respondent has been advised through Service of  
15 Notice of Status Hearing and Show Cause Hearing  
16 that at a Show Cause Hearing Respondent may be  
17 represented by legal counsel, have subpoenas  
18 issued to require the production of witnesses and  
19 evidence, produce witnesses and evidence, cross  
20 examine witnesses and apply to the Board for  
21 qualified interpreter.

22 The OIC terms are as follows: charge  
23 one, operated a summer garden without the  
24 endorsement set forth through authority D.C. Code  
25 Section 25-113(a)(c). And the Board will be

1 issuing a warning, for charge one. For charge  
2 two, it is my understanding that the operator has  
3 applied for the Summer Garden Endorsement and  
4 that was granted by -- that was already approved  
5 by the agency.

6 For charge two: failure to post  
7 current license, Statutory Authority D.C. Code  
8 Section 25711. And again, we will be issuing a  
9 warning.

10 I make a motion that we approve this  
11 OIC.

12 Is there a second?

13 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
14 seconds.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
16 has seconded the motion.

17 Are there any discussions by any Board  
18 member?

19 Hearing none, I will now take a roll  
20 call vote and please respond.

21 Mr. Cato.

22 MEMBER CATO: I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

24 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Ms. Wahabzadah, I  
25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

2 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

3 agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

5 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

7 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

9 Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes  
10 six, zero, zero.

11 Back to our legal agenda. The next  
12 matter on our legal agenda is the review of a  
13 settlement agreement dated September 8th, 2020.  
14 Between ANC 6B and Safeway, License Number  
15 097707.

16 I make a motion that we approve this  
17 settlement agreement. Is there a second?

18 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett,  
19 seconds.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
21 has seconded the motion.

22 I will now have a roll call vote on  
23 the motion that has been properly seconded.

24 Mr. Cato.

25 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

2 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I  
3 agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I  
6 agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

8 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

10 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

12 Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes  
13 six, zero, zero.

14 The next matter on our legal agenda is  
15 a review of a Supplemental Correspondence dated  
16 September 1st, 2020, filed by Thomas Patrick  
17 Cassidy, Esquire, regarding the Game of Skill  
18 Multi-Game System, version 12.2.6, developed by  
19 Trestle Corporation Limited.

20 I make a motion that we refer this  
21 matter back to legal. Is there a second?

22 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I second.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has  
24 seconded.

25 The motion will now have a roll call

1 vote on the motion that has been properly  
2 seconded.

3 Mr. Cato.

4 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

6 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I  
7 agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

9 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I  
10 agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

12 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

14 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson, I  
16 agree. The matter therefore passes six, zero,  
17 zero.

18 All right. We now move to our  
19 licensing agenda.

20 The first matter on our licensing  
21 agenda is to review a request to remove license  
22 from safe keep and immediately to reopen in mid-  
23 October. The request has been made by Ossobuco  
24 Restaurant, License Number 113277.

25 I make a motion that we approve this

1 request. Is there a second?

2 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
3 seconds.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
5 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll  
6 call vote on the motion that has been properly  
7 second.

8 Mr. Cato.

9 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

11 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I  
12 agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

14 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I  
15 agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

17 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

19 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

21 Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes  
22 six, zero, zero.

23 The next matter on our licensing  
24 agenda is the review of a Request to Extend Safe-  
25 keeping of License. This is a request that has

1       been made by To Be Determined, formerly Liberty  
2       Development Group, Inc., License Number 115615.

3               I make a motion to grant this request  
4       through March 31st, 2021. Is there a second?

5               MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett,  
6       seconds.

7               CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
8       has seconded the motion.

9               We will now have a roll call vote on  
10       the motion that Ms. Crockett has properly  
11       seconded.

12              Mr. Cato.

13              MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

14              CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

15              MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I  
16       agree.

17              CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

18              MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I  
19       agree.

20              CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

21              MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

22              CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

23              MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

24              CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.  
25       Anderson -

1 (Simultaneous speaking.)

2 MEMBER SHORT: James Short -

3 CHAIRPERSON SHORT: Mr. Short?

4 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Then the matter  
6 therefore passes seven, zero, zero.

7 All right. The next matter on our  
8 licensing agenda is to review Application for  
9 Class Change from Retailer D, Grocery to Retailer  
10 A Liquor Store. The request has been made by  
11 D.C. Food Market, License Number 106962.

12 I make a motion that we placard this  
13 matter. Is there a second?

14 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
15 seconds.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
17 has seconded the motion.

18 We will now take a roll call to vote  
19 on the motion.

20 Mr. Short.

21 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

23 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

25 MEMBER WAHAHZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I

1 agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

3 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

4 agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

6 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

8 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

10 Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes  
11 seven, zero, zero.

12 The next matter on our licensing  
13 agenda is a Review Application for a Class Change  
14 of Hours. The request has been made by Gold  
15 Coast Café and Mart, License Number 098589.

16 I make a motion that we placard this  
17 matter. Is there a second?

18 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I'll second.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has  
20 seconded the motion.

21 We will now have a roll call vote on  
22 the motion that has been properly seconded.

23 Mr. Short.

24 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

1 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

3 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I  
4 agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

6 MEMBER Crockett: Rafi Crockett, I  
7 agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

9 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

11 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

13 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes -- passes  
14 seven, zero, zero.

15 The next matter on our licensing  
16 agenda is to review request to reduce official  
17 license capacity from 160 to 49 in accordance  
18 with the updated certificate of occupancy. The  
19 request is being made by Slipstream, License  
20 Number 093244.

21 I make a motion that we approve this  
22 request.

23 Is there a second?

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
25 seconds.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
2 has seconded the motion.

3 We will now have a roll call vote on  
4 the motion that is before us.

5 Mr. Short.

6 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

8 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

10 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I  
11 agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

13 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett agrees.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

15 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

19 Anderson, I agree.

20 The matter passes seven, zero, zero.

21 Mr. Short, I'm not seeing you. I'm  
22 seeing your ceiling fan. And now I can see you,  
23 so, okay, that is fine. All right.

24 So, that I just want to let you know  
25 that the Board members were seeing your ceiling

1 fan. We were seeing everything else but you.

2 But let's move on with our licensing  
3 agenda.

4 The next matter on our licensing  
5 agenda is to review a Request for a Disposal  
6 Permit to transport unopened alcoholic beverage  
7 inventory to Fiola Mart, License Number 091251,  
8 and the request has been made by American Eats  
9 Tavern, License Number 109720.

10 I make a motion that we approve this  
11 request. Is there a second?

12 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
13 seconds.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
15 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll  
16 call vote on the motion that has been properly  
17 seconded by Ms. Crockett.

18 Mr. Short.

19 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

21 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

23 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I  
24 agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

1 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I  
2 agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

4 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

6 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.  
8 Anderson, I agree.

9 The matter therefore passes seven,  
10 zero, zero.

11 We now move to our cancellation  
12 agenda. The first matter on our cancellation  
13 agenda is a request from Walgreen's number 10311,  
14 License Number 084354 to cancel its license.

15 I make a motion that we approve this  
16 request. Is there a second?

17 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
18 seconds.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
20 has seconded the motion.

21 We will now have a roll call vote to  
22 the motion that was properly seconded by Ms.  
23 Crockett.

24 Mr. Short.

25 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

2 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

4 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I  
5 agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

7 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I  
8 agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

10 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

12 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

14 Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes  
15 seven, zero, zero.

16 The next matter on our cancellation  
17 agenda is a request from -- to cancel -- a  
18 request from Lemon Cuisine of India, License  
19 Number 104923. This is a request from the  
20 establishment to cancel its license, so therefore  
21 the ABC Board will honor its request to cancel  
22 its license.

23 I make a motion that we approve this  
24 request. Is there a second?

25 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will

1 second.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has  
3 seconded the motion.

4 We will now have a roll call vote on  
5 the motion that was properly seconded.

6 Mr. Short.

7 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

9 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

11 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I  
12 agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

14 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I  
15 agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

17 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

19 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

21 Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes  
22 seven, zero, zero.

23 We now turn to our temporary one day  
24 substantial change license docket.

25 There is one request on this docket

1 and there is a request made by Aaron Hill to have  
2 a engagement party on October 2nd, 2020. This is  
3 a -- the License Number is 117241.

4 I make a motion that we approve this  
5 request. Is there a second?

6 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
7 seconds.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
9 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll  
10 call vote to the motion that has been properly  
11 seconded by Ms. Crockett.

12 Mr. Short.

13 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

15 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

17 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I  
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

20 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I  
21 agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

23 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

25 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.  
2 Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes  
3 seven, zero, zero.

4 We now turn to our docket. And the  
5 first request on our docket is a request from  
6 Mixed Riverside Grill, License Number 017308, for  
7 a Game of Skill Application Endorsement.

8 I make a motion that we approve this  
9 request. Is there a second?

10 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
11 seconds.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
13 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll  
14 call vote to the motion that has been properly  
15 seconded by Ms. Crockett.

16 Mr. Short.

17 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

19 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

21 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I  
22 agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I  
25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.  
2 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.  
3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.  
4 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.  
5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.  
6 Anderson, I agree.  
7 The matter therefore passed, seven,  
8 zero, zero.  
9 The next request that is on our docket  
10 is a request made by Lunar Restaurant, License  
11 Number 112282 for a Games of Skills Application  
12 Endorsement.  
13 I make a motion that we approve this  
14 request. Is there a second?  
15 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
16 seconds.  
17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
18 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll  
19 call vote to the motion.  
20 Mr. Short.  
21 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.  
22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.  
23 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.  
24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.  
25 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I

1 agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

3 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett, I

4 agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

6 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

8 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

10 Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passed,  
11 seven, zero, zero.

12 The next request on our docket it's  
13 the request from Cleveland Park Bar and Grill,  
14 License Number 073821, for a Game of Skills  
15 Application Endorsement.

16 I make a motion that we grant this  
17 request. Is there a second?

18 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
19 seconds.

20 (Simultaneous speaking.)

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
22 and Mr. Grandis have seconded the motion.

23 We will now have a roll call vote to  
24 the motion that has been properly seconded.

25 Mr. Short.

1 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.  
2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.  
3 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.  
4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.  
5 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I  
6 agree.  
7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.  
8 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I  
9 agree.  
10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.  
11 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.  
12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.  
13 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.  
14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.  
15 Anderson, I agree.  
16 The matter passed seven, zero, zero.  
17 The next matter on our docket is a  
18 request from Fat Pete's Barbeque, License Number  
19 095574, for a Game of Skills Application  
20 Endorsement.  
21 I make a motion that we approve this  
22 request. Is there a second?  
23 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, seconds.  
24 (Simultaneous speaking.)  
25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato and

1 Mr. Grandis have seconded the motion.

2 We will now have a roll call vote on  
3 the motion.

4 Mr. Short.

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

7 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

9 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I  
10 agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

12 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I  
13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

15 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

19 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes seven,  
20 zero, zero.

21 The next request is a request made by  
22 Ivy City Tavern, License Number 093795 for a Game  
23 of Skill Application Endorsement.

24 I make a motion that we approve this  
25 request. Is there a second?

1 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah  
2 seconds.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah  
4 seconded the motion.

5 We will now have a roll call vote on  
6 the motion that was properly seconded.

7 Mr. Short.

8 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

10 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

12 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I  
13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

15 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett, I  
16 agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

18 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

20 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

22 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes seven,  
23 zero, zero.

24 The next request made by -- on our  
25 docket is a request by Cambria Hotel, Washington,

1 D.C. License Number 116860. This is a New ABC  
2 Application.

3 I make a motion that we approve this  
4 request.

5 Is there a second?

6 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I second.

7 (Simultaneous speaking.)

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis and  
9 Mr. Cato have second the motion. We will now  
10 have a roll call vote on the motion.

11 Mr. Short.

12 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

14 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

16 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I  
17 agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

19 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

20 agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

22 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

24 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

1 Anderson, I agree.

2 The matter passes seven, zero, zero.

3 The next request is a request made by

4 Hilton Washington -- Hilton Washington, D.C.,

5 slash, National Mall, License Number 093846.

6 This is an Upstream of Ownership Transfer

7 Application.

8 I make a motion that we approve this

9 request. Is there a second?

10 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has

12 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll

13 call vote for the motion that has been properly

14 seconded by Mr. Short.

15 Mr. Short.

16 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

18 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

20 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I

21 agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

23 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

24 agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

1 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

3 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

5 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes seven,

6 zero, zero.

7 The next matter on our docket is a

8 request from Fort Drum Market, License Number

9 096107, for a Stop Transfer Application.

10 I make a motion that we approve this  
11 request. Is there a second?

12 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has  
14 seconded the motion.

15 We will now have a roll call vote for  
16 the motion that has been properly seconded by Mr.  
17 Short.

18 Mr. Short.

19 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

21 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

23 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I  
24 agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

1 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I  
2 agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

4 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

6 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.  
8 Anderson, I agree.

9 The matter therefore passes seven,  
10 zero, zero.

11 The next request is a request from New  
12 Neighborhood Market, License Number 117177, for a  
13 Transfer With Sale Application.

14 I make a motion that we approve this  
15 request. Is there a second?

16 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
17 seconds.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
19 has seconded the motion.

20 We will now have a roll call vote for  
21 the motion that was properly second by Ms.  
22 Crockett.

23 Mr. Short.

24 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

1 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

3 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I  
4 agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

6 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I  
7 agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

9 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

11 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

13 Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes  
14 seven, zero, zero.

15 (Pause.)

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: All right. All  
17 right, the next matter on our docket is a request  
18 from Kevin Tribert, License Number 20-INP-00021.  
19 This is a Personal Importation Permit  
20 Application.

21 I make a motion that we approve this  
22 request. Is there a second?

23 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will  
24 second.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has

1 seconded the motion and we now have -- we'll now  
2 have a roll call vote that the motion that has  
3 been properly seconded by Mr. Grandis.

4 Mr. Short.

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

7 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

9 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I  
10 agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

12 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I  
13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

15 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.  
19 Anderson, I agree.

20 The matter therefore passes seven,  
21 zero, zero.

22 The next matter on our docket is a  
23 request from Catherine McMahon (phonetic),  
24 License Number 20-INP-00020, for a Personal  
25 Importation Permit Application.

1 I make a motion that we approve this  
2 request.

3 Is there a second?

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, seconds.

5 (Simultaneous speaking.)

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis,  
7 and I believe -- was that Ms. Crockett?

8 MEMBER CROCKETT: Yes.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Yes, Mr.  
10 Grandis and Ms. Crockett seconded the motion.

11 We will now have a roll call vote.

12 Mr. Short.

13 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

15 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

17 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I  
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

20 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I  
21 agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

23 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

25 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.  
2 Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes  
3 seven, zero, zero.

4 The next matter on our docket is a  
5 request from Tyler Machek, License Number 20-INP-  
6 00019, for a Personal Import Permit Application.

7 I make a motion that we approve this  
8 request.

9 Is there a second?

10 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has  
12 seconded the motion.

13 We will now have a roll call vote on  
14 the motion that had been properly seconded by Mr.  
15 Short.

16 Mr. Short.

17 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

19 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah.

21 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I  
22 agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett, I  
25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

2 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

6 Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes

7 seven, zero, zero.

8 The next request on our docket is a  
9 request from GoPuff, License Number 101261. This  
10 is a Transfer to a New Location Application. The  
11 new location is 327 S Street, Northwest.

12 I make a motion that we approve this  
13 request. Is there a second?

14 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will  
15 second it.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has  
17 seconded the motion.

18 We will now have a roll call vote for  
19 the motion that has been properly seconded.

20 Mr. Short.

21 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

23 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Rema

25 Wahabzadah.

1 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I  
2 agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

4 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I  
5 agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

7 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis.

9 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.  
11 Anderson, I agree.

12 The matter therefore passes seven,  
13 zero, zero.

14 I want to thank everyone for their  
15 attention as we went through the docket today.

16 (Whereupon, the above-entitled matter  
17 went off the record at 11:16 a.m.)

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

**A**

**a.m** 2:2,8 39:17  
**Aaron** 23:1  
**ABC** 3:2 21:21 30:1  
**abide** 5:8 8:6  
**above-entitled** 39:16  
**ABRA** 4:21  
**ABRA's** 2:16  
**accept** 5:14 6:14 8:13  
**account** 2:21  
**address** 2:22  
**advance** 2:15  
**advised** 5:14,16 8:12 8:14  
**age** 6:1,10  
**agency** 9:5  
**agenda** 1:6,6 2:18 4:15 4:17,19,20 7:18 10:11 10:12 11:14 12:19,21 13:24 15:8 16:13 17:16 19:3,5 20:12,13 21:17  
**agreement** 10:13,17  
**agrees** 7:13 18:13  
**Alcohol** 5:2  
**alcoholic** 1:2,10 2:6 5:25 7:25 19:6  
**ALIYA** 1:14  
**American** 19:8  
**ANC** 10:14  
**announce** 3:5  
**Application** 15:8 16:13 24:7 25:11 26:15 27:19 28:23 30:2 31:7 32:9 33:13 34:20 35:25 37:6 38:10  
**applied** 9:3  
**apply** 5:22 8:20  
**approval** 5:3 8:2  
**approve** 5:11 8:9 9:10 10:16 12:25 17:21 19:10 20:15 21:23 23:4 24:8 25:13 27:21 28:24 30:3 31:8 32:10 33:14 34:21 36:1 37:7 38:12  
**approved** 9:4  
**approves** 5:5 8:4  
**approximately** 2:8  
**ascertain** 6:10  
**attendance** 4:8  
**attention** 39:15  
**authority** 6:2,12 8:24 9:7  
**authorized** 5:3 8:1  
**available** 2:10

**B**

**back** 10:11 11:21  
**Bar** 4:22 26:13  
**Barbeque** 27:18  
**believe** 36:7  
**beverage** 1:2,10 2:6 5:2 5:25 7:25 19:6  
**Board** 1:2,10 2:6 3:1,2 4:6,7 5:2,4,5,10,23 8:1,2,4,8,20,25 9:17 18:25 21:21  
**Bobby** 1:14 3:7,14 6:17 10:25 12:4 13:9 14:13 15:23 17:1 18:8 19:21 21:2 22:9 23:15 24:19 25:23 27:3,23 28:7 29:10 30:14 31:18 32:21 34:1 35:7 36:15 37:19 38:23  
**bodies** 2:13  
**business** 4:8,10

**C**

**Café** 16:15  
**Calendar** 2:17  
**call** 6:22 9:20 10:22 11:25 13:6 14:9 15:18 16:21 18:3 19:16 20:21 22:4 23:10 24:14 25:19 26:23 28:2 29:5 30:10 31:13 32:15 33:20 35:2 36:11 37:13 38:18  
**call-in** 2:18  
**Cambria** 29:25  
**cancel** 20:14 21:17,20 21:21  
**cancellation** 20:11,12 21:16  
**capacity** 17:17  
**case** 4:22 5:5 7:20 8:4  
**Cassidy** 11:17  
**Catherine** 35:23  
**Cato** 1:14 3:7,9,10,13 3:14,14,16,17 6:17,17 6:18,23,24,25 9:21,22 10:24,25,25 12:3,4,4 13:8,9,9 14:12,13,13 15:22,23,23 16:25 17:1,1 18:7,8,8 19:20 19:21,21 21:1,2,2 22:8,9,9 23:14,15,15 24:18,19,19 25:22,23 25:23 27:2,3,3,23,23 27:25 28:6,7,7 29:9 29:10,10 30:9,13,14 30:14 31:17,18,18 32:20,21,21 33:25 34:1,1 35:6,7,7 36:14

36:15,15 37:18,19,19 38:22,23,23  
**Cause** 5:6,12,18,18 8:5 8:10,15,16  
**ceiling** 18:22,25  
**Central** 2:17  
**certificate** 17:18  
**Chairman** 3:1  
**CHAIRPERSON** 26:9  
**change** 15:9 16:13 22:24  
**charge** 5:25 6:9,11,13 8:22 9:1,1,6  
**City** 28:22  
**Class** 15:9 16:13  
**Cleveland** 26:13  
**Coast** 16:15  
**Code** 6:3,12 8:24 9:7  
**Columbia** 1:1 2:6,22 4:25 7:23  
**Columbia's** 2:11  
**complaints** 2:23  
**Compromise** 4:20,24 5:1 7:19,25  
**conclude** 5:5 8:4  
**conduct** 4:8  
**conducted** 2:9  
**conference** 1:10  
**constitutes** 4:9  
**continued** 5:12 8:10  
**Control** 1:2,10 2:6 5:2 8:1  
**Corporation** 11:19  
**Correspondence** 11:15  
**counsel** 5:19 8:17  
**credited** 6:7  
**cross** 5:22 8:19  
**Cuisine** 21:18  
**current** 9:7  
**currently** 5:13 8:11

**D**

**D** 15:9  
**D.C** 6:2,12 8:24 9:7 15:11 30:1 31:4  
**date** 2:18  
**dated** 4:21 7:19 10:13 11:15  
**day** 22:23  
**days** 6:4,6  
**DC** 7:20  
**DCMR** 5:3 8:1  
**Determined** 14:1  
**developed** 11:18  
**Development** 14:2  
**disagree** 7:6,9  
**discussion** 6:20  
**discussions** 9:17

**dismissed** 6:13  
**Disposal** 19:5  
**District** 1:1 2:5,11,22 4:25 7:23  
**District's** 2:17  
**docket** 22:24,25 24:4,5 25:9 26:12 27:17 29:25 32:7 34:17 35:22 37:4 38:8 39:15  
**dollar** 6:4  
**Donovan** 1:11,13 2:25  
**drinking** 6:10  
**Drum** 32:8

**E**

**earring** 5:18  
**Eats** 19:8  
**Ed** 4:4,5 10:7 11:10,22 12:14 13:19 14:23 16:8 17:11 18:17 20:6 21:12,25 22:19 23:25 25:4 26:8 27:13 28:17 29:20 30:6,24 32:3 33:6 34:11,23 35:17 36:4,25 38:4,14 39:9  
**Edward** 1:15 7:12  
**electronic** 2:12,20  
**electronically** 3:3  
**emergency** 2:13 6:8  
**endorsement** 8:24 9:3 24:7 25:12 26:15 27:20 28:23  
**engagement** 23:2  
**Esquire** 11:17  
**establishment** 21:20  
**evidence** 5:21,22 8:19 8:19  
**examine** 5:22 8:20  
**Extend** 13:24

**F**

**failure** 6:9 9:6  
**fan** 18:22 19:1  
**Fat** 27:18  
**filed** 11:16  
**fine** 6:3,4 8:7 18:23  
**fined** 5:9  
**Fiola** 19:7  
**first** 4:10,17,19 12:20 20:12 24:5  
**follows** 5:24 7:23 8:22  
**Food** 15:11  
**formerly** 14:1  
**Fort** 32:8  
**forth** 8:24  
**four** 7:16,16

**G**

**Game** 11:17 24:7 26:14  
27:19 28:22  
**Games** 25:11  
**garden** 8:23 9:3  
**Georgetown** 4:22  
**Getting** 3:10  
**Gold** 16:14  
**GoPuff** 38:9  
**Government** 2:11,22  
**grant** 14:3 26:16  
**granted** 9:4  
**Grill** 24:6 26:13  
**Grocery** 15:9  
**Group** 14:2  
**guidance** 2:10,14

**H**

**Hansen** 1:15 4:2,3,3 7:7  
7:8,8 10:4,5,5 11:7,8  
11:8 12:11,12,12  
13:16,17,17 14:20,21  
14:21 16:5,6,6 17:8,9  
17:9 18:14,15,15 20:3  
20:4,4 21:9,10,10  
22:16,17,17 23:22,23  
23:23 25:1,2,2 26:5,6  
26:6 27:10,11,11  
28:14,15,15 29:17,18  
29:18 30:21,22,22  
31:25 32:1,1 33:3,4,4  
34:8,9,9 35:14,15,15  
36:22,23,23 38:1,2,2  
39:6,7,7  
**health** 2:13 6:8  
**hear** 3:12  
**hearing** 4:13,21 5:6,12  
5:17,18 6:21 7:19 8:5  
8:10,15,15,16 9:19  
**held** 2:12  
**Hill** 23:1  
**Hilton** 31:4,4  
**honor** 21:21  
**hosted** 2:21  
**Hotel** 29:25  
**hours** 2:15 16:14

**I**

**immediately** 12:22  
**Import** 37:6  
**Importation** 34:19  
35:25  
**included** 2:18  
**India** 21:18  
**information** 2:19  
**interpreter** 8:21  
**interpreting** 5:23  
**introduce** 3:1  
**inventory** 19:7

**INVESTIGATIVE** 1:6  
**issued** 5:20 8:18  
**issuing** 9:1,8  
**item** 4:17  
**items** 4:16  
**Ivy** 28:22

**J**

**James** 1:16 15:2  
**Jeni** 1:15 4:1,3 10:5  
11:8 12:12 13:17  
14:21 16:6 17:9 18:15  
20:4 21:10 22:17  
23:23 25:2 26:6 27:11  
28:15 29:18 30:22  
32:1 33:4 34:9 35:15  
36:23 38:2 39:7  
**jointly** 4:25 7:23  
**JR** 1:14,16  
**July** 6:7

**K**

**keep** 12:22  
**keeping** 13:25  
**Kevin** 34:18

**L**

**legal** 1:6 4:19,19 5:19  
6:10 7:18 8:17 10:11  
10:12 11:14,21  
**Lemon** 21:18  
**let's** 19:2  
**Liberty** 14:1  
**license** 4:23 6:5 7:21  
9:7 10:14 12:21,24  
13:25 14:2 15:11  
16:15 17:17,19 19:7,9  
20:14,14 21:18,20,22  
22:24 23:3 24:6 25:10  
26:14 27:18 28:22  
30:1 31:5 32:8 33:12  
34:18 35:24 37:5 38:9

**Licensee** 4:25  
**Licensee/Respondent**  
7:24  
**licensing** 12:19,20  
13:23 15:8 16:12  
17:15 19:2,4

**lieu** 7:19  
**Limited** 11:19  
**Liquor** 15:10  
**location** 38:10,11  
**log-in** 2:19  
**Lunar** 25:10

**M**

**Machek** 37:5  
**Mall** 31:5

**March** 14:4  
**Market** 15:11 32:8  
33:12  
**Mart** 16:15 19:7  
**matter** 1:5 4:19 5:11  
7:15,17 8:9 10:9,12  
11:12,14,21 12:16,20  
13:21,23 15:5,7,13  
16:10,12,17 17:13,15  
18:20 19:4 20:9,12  
21:14,16 22:21 24:2  
25:7 26:10 27:16,17  
28:19 29:22 31:2 32:5  
32:7 33:9 34:13,17  
35:20,22 37:2,4 38:6  
39:12,16

**Mayor's** 3:3  
**McMahon** 35:23  
**meeting** 1:3 2:5,9,15,16  
2:17,20  
**meetings** 2:12

**members** 3:2 4:7 18:25  
**met** 1:10

**mid-** 12:22

**Mixed** 24:6

**morning** 2:3

**motion** 6:14 9:10,16  
10:16,21,23 11:20,25

12:1,25 13:5,6 14:3,8  
14:10 15:12,17,19

16:16,20,22 17:21  
18:2,4 19:10,15,16

20:15,20,22 21:23  
22:3,5 23:4,9,10 24:8

24:13,14 25:13,18,19  
26:16,22,24 27:21

28:1,3,24 29:4,6 30:3  
30:9,10 31:8,12,13

32:10,14,16 33:14,19  
33:21 34:21 35:1,2

36:1,10 37:7,12,14  
38:12,17,19

**move** 12:18 19:2 20:11

**Multi-Game** 11:18

**mute** 3:11

**N**

**name** 2:25 3:6

**National** 31:5

**necessary** 6:10

**Neighborhood** 33:12

**new** 4:21 30:1 33:11

38:10,11

**Northwest** 38:11

**notice** 2:14,17 5:17

8:15

**number** 4:22,23 6:6

7:20,21 10:14 12:24

14:2 15:11 16:15  
17:20 19:7,9 20:13,14  
21:19 23:3 24:6 25:11  
26:14 27:18 28:22  
30:1 31:5 32:8 33:12  
34:18 35:24 37:5 38:9

**O**

**obligated** 5:8 8:6

**obligation** 5:14 8:13

**occupancy** 17:18

**October** 12:23 23:2

**Offer** 4:20,24 5:1 7:18  
7:24

**Office** 2:11

**official** 6:3 17:16

**OIC** 5:2,5,9,11,15,24

6:15,22 7:22,25 8:4,7

8:9,13,22 9:11

**OOG** 2:23

**Open** 2:11

**opengovoffice@dc.g...**  
2:24

**operated** 8:23

**operator** 9:2

**order** 3:4 4:10

**Ossobuco** 12:23

**Ownership** 31:6

**P**

**P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S**  
2:1

**paid** 6:4

**Park** 26:13

**participating** 3:3

**participation** 2:19

**parties** 5:4 8:3

**party** 23:2

**passed** 25:7 26:10  
27:16

**passes** 7:15 10:9 11:12  
12:16 13:21 15:6

16:10 17:13,13 18:20

20:9 21:14 22:21 24:2  
28:19 29:22 31:2 32:5

33:9 34:13 35:20 37:2  
38:6 39:12

**Patrick** 11:16

**Pause** 4:11 34:15

**payment** 6:5

**Permit** 19:6 34:19 35:25  
37:6

**person** 6:1

**Personal** 34:19 35:24  
37:6

**Pete's** 27:18

**phonetic** 35:23

**Piano** 4:22

**placard** 15:12 16:16  
**please** 2:22 3:5,13 9:20  
**post** 9:6  
**present** 1:12 3:14,21,25  
 4:3,5  
**presiding** 1:11  
**produce** 5:21 8:19  
**production** 5:20 8:18  
**properly** 6:23 10:23  
 12:1 13:6 14:10 16:22  
 19:16 20:22 22:5  
 23:10 24:14 26:24  
 29:6 31:13 32:16  
 33:21 35:3 37:14  
 38:19  
**provided** 2:15,21  
**public** 2:12,13,19 4:13  
 6:8  
**pursuant** 2:10,14 3:3

---

**Q**


---

**qualified** 5:23 8:21  
**questions** 2:23  
**quorum** 4:9

---

**R**


---

**Rafi** 1:14 3:22,24 10:2  
 11:5 12:9 13:14 14:18  
 16:3 17:6 20:1 21:7  
 22:14 23:20 24:24  
 27:8 28:12 30:19  
 31:23 33:1 34:6 35:12  
 36:20 39:4  
**reasonable** 6:9  
**received** 6:6  
**record** 3:13 4:15 39:17  
**reduce** 17:16  
**refer** 11:20  
**regarding** 2:12 11:17  
**regularly** 2:5  
**Rema** 1:16 3:18,20 7:2  
 11:2 12:6 13:11 14:15  
 15:25 17:3 18:10  
 19:23 21:4 22:11  
 23:17 24:21 25:25  
 27:5 28:9 29:1,12  
 30:16 31:20 32:23  
 34:3 35:9 36:17 37:21  
 38:24 39:1  
**remove** 12:21  
**reopen** 12:22  
**represented** 5:19 8:17  
**request** 12:21,23 13:1  
 13:24,25 14:3 15:10  
 16:14 17:16,19,22  
 19:5,8,11 20:13,16  
 21:17,18,19,21,24  
 22:25 23:1,5 24:5,5,9

25:9,10,14 26:12,13  
 26:17 27:18,22 28:21  
 28:21,25 29:24,25  
 30:4 31:3,3,9 32:8,11  
 33:11,11,15 34:17,22  
 35:23 36:2 37:5,8  
 38:8,9,13  
**require** 5:20 8:18  
**respond** 3:5 9:20  
**Respondent** 5:1,8,13  
 5:16,19 8:6,12,14,16  
**response** 3:8  
**Restaurant** 12:24 25:10  
**Retailer** 15:9,9  
**review** 4:20 7:18 10:12  
 11:15 12:21 13:24  
 15:8 16:13 17:16 19:5  
**Riverside** 24:6  
**roll** 6:22 9:19 10:22  
 11:25 13:5 14:9 15:18  
 16:21 18:3 19:15  
 20:21 22:4 23:9 24:13  
 25:18 26:23 28:2 29:5  
 30:10 31:12 32:15  
 33:20 35:2 36:11  
 37:13 38:18

---

**S**


---

**S** 1:15 38:11  
**safe** 12:22  
**Safe-** 13:24  
**Safeway** 10:14  
**sale** 5:25 33:13  
**scheduled** 2:5 5:6,12  
 8:5,10  
**second** 6:16,19 9:12  
 10:17 11:21,22 13:1,7  
 14:4 15:13 16:17,18  
 17:23 19:11 20:16  
 21:24 22:1 23:5 24:9  
 25:14 26:17 27:22  
 28:25 30:5,6,9 31:9  
 31:10 32:11,12 33:15  
 33:21 34:22,24 36:3  
 37:9,10 38:13,15  
**seconded** 6:23 9:16  
 10:21,23 11:24 12:2  
 13:5 14:8,11 15:17  
 16:20,22 18:2 19:15  
 19:17 20:20,22 22:3,5  
 23:9,11 24:13,15  
 25:18 26:22,24 28:1  
 29:4,6 31:12,14 32:14  
 32:16 33:19 35:1,3  
 36:10 37:12,14 38:17  
 38:19  
**seconds** 6:17 9:14  
 10:19 13:3 14:6 15:15

17:25 19:13 20:18  
 23:7 24:11 25:16  
 26:19 27:23 29:2  
 33:17 36:4  
**Section** 5:3 6:3,12 8:1  
 8:25 9:8  
**seeing** 18:21,22,25  
 19:1  
**September** 1:8 2:7 4:21  
 7:19 10:13 11:16  
**served** 6:7  
**service** 5:17 8:14  
**set** 5:13 8:11,24  
**settlement** 10:13,17  
**seven** 4:7 15:6 16:11  
 17:14 18:20 20:9  
 21:15 22:22 24:3 25:7  
 26:11 27:16 28:19  
 29:22 31:2 32:5 33:9  
 34:14 35:20 37:3 38:7  
 39:12  
**Short** 1:16 15:2,2,3,3,4  
 15:4,20,21,21 16:18  
 16:18,19,23,24,24  
 18:5,6,6,21 19:18,19  
 19:19 20:24,25,25  
 22:6,7,7 23:12,13,13  
 24:16,17,17 25:20,21  
 25:21 26:25 27:1,1  
 28:4,5,5 29:7,8,8  
 30:11,12,12 31:10,10  
 31:11,14,15,16,16  
 32:12,12,13,17,18,19  
 32:19 33:23,24,24  
 35:4,5,5 36:12,13,13  
 37:10,10,11,15,16,17  
 37:17 38:20,21,21  
**Show** 5:6,12,17,18 8:5  
 8:10,15,16  
**shown** 5:10 8:8  
**Simultaneous** 15:1  
 26:20 27:24 30:7 36:5  
**six** 4:7 10:10 11:13  
 12:16 13:22  
**Skill** 11:17 24:7 28:23  
**Skills** 25:11 26:14  
 27:19  
**slash** 31:5  
**Slipstream** 17:19  
**sorry** 3:10 4:7,12,13  
**speaking** 15:1 26:20  
 27:24 30:7 36:5  
**start** 4:13  
**states** 4:24  
**Status** 5:17 8:15  
**statutory** 6:2,11 9:7  
**steps** 6:9  
**Stop** 32:9

**Store** 15:10  
**Street** 38:11  
**submits** 5:1 7:24  
**subpoenas** 5:20 8:17  
**substantial** 22:24  
**summer** 8:23 9:3  
**Supplemental** 11:15  
**suspended** 6:5  
**suspension** 5:9 6:6 8:7  
**System** 11:18

---

**T**


---

**Tavern** 19:9 28:22  
**temporary** 22:23  
**terms** 5:9,10,24 7:22  
 8:7,8,22  
**thank** 3:15,17 7:16  
 39:14  
**Thomas** 11:16  
**today** 2:6 4:10,18 39:15  
**today's** 2:15  
**Transfer** 31:6 32:9  
 33:13 38:10  
**transport** 19:6  
**Trestle** 11:19  
**Tribert** 34:18  
**turn** 22:23 24:4  
**two** 6:6,9 7:16,16 9:2,6  
**Tyler** 37:5

---

**U**


---

**understand** 5:4 8:3  
**understanding** 9:2  
**unopened** 19:6  
**updated** 17:18  
**Upstream** 31:6

---

**V**


---

**vacated** 5:7 8:6  
**version** 11:18  
**video** 1:10  
**violation** 6:1,11  
**vote** 6:22 9:20 10:22  
 12:1 13:6 14:9 15:18  
 16:21 18:3 19:16  
 20:21 22:4 23:10  
 24:14 25:19 26:23  
 28:2 29:5 30:10 31:13  
 32:15 33:20 35:2  
 36:11 37:13 38:18

---

**W**


---

**W** 1:11,13  
**Wahabzadah** 1:16 3:19  
 3:20,20 7:1,2,2 9:23  
 9:24,24 11:1,2,2 12:5  
 12:6,6 13:10,11,11  
 14:14,15,15 15:24,25

17:2,3,3 18:9,10,10 19:22,23,23 21:3,4,4 22:10,11,11 23:16,17 23:17 24:20,21,21 25:24,25,25 27:4,5,5 28:8,9,9 29:1,1,3,11 29:12,12 30:15,16,16 31:19,20,20 32:22,23 32:23 34:2,3,3 35:8,9 35:9 36:16,17,17 37:20,21,21 38:25 39:1,1 <b>WAHAHZADAH</b> 15:25 <b>Walgreen's</b> 20:13 <b>warning</b> 9:1,9 <b>Washington</b> 29:25 31:4 31:4 <b>Webex</b> 1:10 2:21 <b>website</b> 2:16 <b>Wednesday</b> 1:8 2:7 <b>welcome</b> 2:4 <b>went</b> 39:15,17 <b>witnesses</b> 5:21,21,22 8:18,19,20	<hr/> <b>1</b> <hr/> <b>10:30</b> 4:13 <b>10:43</b> 2:2,8 <b>101261</b> 38:9 <b>10311</b> 20:13 <b>104923</b> 21:19 <b>106962</b> 15:11 <b>109720</b> 19:9 <b>11:16</b> 39:17 <b>112282</b> 25:11 <b>113277</b> 12:24 <b>115615</b> 14:2 <b>116860</b> 30:1 <b>117177</b> 33:12 <b>117241</b> 23:3 <b>12.2.6</b> 11:18 <b>15</b> 6:6 <b>15th</b> 6:8 <b>160</b> 17:17 <b>1604.5</b> 5:3 8:2 <b>19-CC-00067</b> 4:22 <b>19-CMP-00094</b> 7:20 <b>1942</b> 7:20 <b>1st</b> 6:7 11:16	<b>762(b)(2)</b> 6:2 <hr/> <b>8</b> <hr/> <b>823(a)(1)</b> 6:3,12 <b>8th</b> 7:20 10:13 <hr/> <b>9</b> <hr/> <b>9:30</b> 4:15 <b>90</b> 6:4 <b>95632</b> 4:23
<hr/> <b>X</b> <hr/>	<hr/> <b>2</b> <hr/>	
<hr/> <b>Y</b> <hr/>	<b>20-INP-</b> 37:5 <b>20-INP-00020</b> 35:24 <b>20-INP-00021</b> 34:18 <b>2020</b> 1:8 4:21 6:8 7:20 10:13 11:16 23:2 <b>2020-054</b> 3:4 <b>2021</b> 14:4 <b>21</b> 6:1 <b>23</b> 1:8 5:3 8:1 <b>23rd</b> 2:7 <b>25-</b> 6:1 <b>25-113(a)(c)</b> 8:25 <b>25-783</b> 6:11 <b>25711</b> 9:8 <b>2nd</b> 4:21 23:2	
<hr/> <b>Z</b> <hr/>	<hr/> <b>3</b> <hr/>	
<b>zero</b> 10:10,10 11:13,13 12:16,17 13:22,22 15:6,6 16:11,11 17:14 17:14 18:20,20 20:10 20:10 21:15,15 22:22 22:22 24:3,3 25:8,8 26:11,11 27:16,16 28:20,20 29:23,23 31:2,2 32:6,6 33:10 33:10 34:14,14 35:21 35:21 37:3,3 38:7,7 39:13,13	<b>31st</b> 14:4 <b>327</b> 38:11	
<hr/> <b>0</b> <hr/>	<hr/> <b>4</b> <hr/>	
<b>00019</b> 37:6 <b>017308</b> 24:6 <b>070728</b> 7:21 <b>073821</b> 26:14 <b>084354</b> 20:14 <b>091251</b> 19:7 <b>093244</b> 17:20 <b>093795</b> 28:22 <b>093846</b> 31:5 <b>095574</b> 27:19 <b>096107</b> 32:9 <b>097707</b> 10:15 <b>098589</b> 16:15	<b>48</b> 2:15 <b>49</b> 17:17	
	<hr/> <b>5</b> <hr/>	
	<b>5,000</b> 6:3	
	<hr/> <b>6</b> <hr/>	
	<b>6B</b> 10:14	
	<hr/> <b>7</b> <hr/>	

C E R T I F I C A T E

This is to certify that the foregoing transcript

In the matter of: Agenda Hearing

Before: DCABRA

Date: 09-23-20

Place: teleconference

was duly recorded and accurately transcribed under my direction; further, that said transcript is a true and accurate record of the proceedings.



-----  
Court Reporter

**NEAL R. GROSS**

COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701